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Lynch, J. 
 
 Appeal, by permission, from an order of the Supreme Court 
(Schick, J.), entered January 31, 2017 in Sullivan County, which 
denied defendant's motion pursuant to CPL 440.10 to vacate the 
judgment of conviction, without a hearing. 
 
 In February 2004, defendant pleaded guilty to course of 
sexual conduct against a child in the first degree, course of 
sexual conduct against a child in the second degree and sexual 
abuse in the first degree in connection with sexual conduct 
involving three victims between the ages of 5 and 10.  The plea 
agreement called for a cumulative determinate sentence of 18 
years, with five years of postrelease supervision, subject to 
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enhancement if defendant failed to cooperate with respect to the 
presentence report.  County Court (LaBuda, J.), finding that 
defendant failed to cooperate as required, sentenced defendant 
to an enhanced cumulative term of 25 years in prison, without 
expressly addressing postrelease supervision.  In 2016, County 
Court denied defendant's CPL 440.10 motion without a hearing.  
Defendant filed additional papers styled a "CPL 440.10 Reply 
Motion" before the court's ruling, but the papers were not 
received before the decision was handed down.  Supreme Court 
(Schick, J.), in turn, treated the reply as an additional CPL 
440.10 motion, which the court denied without a hearing.  
Defendant appeals, by permission, from Supreme Court's order. 
 
 Both parties confirmed that Justice Schick previously 
represented defendant in this very case when he was Chief 
Assistant and Director of the Legal Aid Panel.  Pursuant to 
Judiciary Law § 14, "[a] judge shall not sit as such in, or take 
any part in the decision of, an action, claim, matter, motion or 
proceeding to which he [or she] . . . has been attorney or 
counsel."  As this statutory disqualification deprived the court 
of jurisdiction, the order under review is void and the matter 
must be remitted for review before a different justice (see 
People v Alteri, 47 AD3d 1070, 1070 [2008]). 
 
 Egan Jr., J.P., Devine, Rumsey and Pritzker, JJ., concur. 
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 ORDERED that the order is reversed, on the law, and matter 
remitted to the Supreme Court for further proceedings before a 
different justice. 
 
 
 
 
     ENTER: 
                           
 
 
        
     Robert D. Mayberger 
     Clerk of the Court 
 

 


